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Thank you Mr. Speaker. 

 As Environment Minister  and 2011-12 Chair of the Gulf of Maine Council  I had the privilege to unveil  last night in Saint John the  new Gulf of Maine Council 2012-2017 Action Plan . 

This plan presents the goals, outcomes and activities that the Council will pursue in its ongoing efforts to maintain and enhance environmental quality in the Gulf of Maine/Bay of Fundy and its watersheds to allow for sustainable resource use. 


The partnership of the Council which is made up of New Brunswick, Nova Scotia, Maine, New Hampshire and Massachusets is now over 20 years old and the success that has been experienced over that period of time is the basis of what we as a Council look forward to accomplishing in the months and years to come.  

Some of the work the Council and I look forward to carrying out over the next five years include restoring and conserving habitats along with strengthening environmental, human health and sustainable communities. 

The Gulf of Maine is one of the world’s most productive marine ecosystems and the economic prosperity and quality of life of millions of people are tied directly and indirectly to this fragile environment.  The Council understands the environmental challenges that are specific to this region, as well as the measures that must be taken to ensure its protection and its sustainability.  

This is the council’s fifth action plan and if our track record is any indication, these goals can be achieved.

Thank you Mr. Speaker:

